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From: Gabriel Martinez 
Sent: Wednesday, May 19, 2021 8:00 AM
To:  

Subject: Recommendation 54.2

  

Dear Acting Captain Altorfer, 

  

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 54.2 that were submitted to us 
as part of the collaborative reform process.  This package focused on SFPD starting an officer recognition 
program to reward positive policing with the community.  After reviewing the package and information 
provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as follows: 

  

Recommendation 54.2:  The SFPD should implement department-wide recognition for an officer of the month 
as one way to begin to advance a culture of guardianship and reward good community policing practices. 

  

Response to 54.2:  On January 5, 2021, SFPD issued Department Bulletin 21-003, “Featured Officer of the 
Month and Officer of the Year Awards.”  The Bulletin states that the award is intended to advance good 
community policing practices and the idea of the police officer as a guardian.  

 

Under the Bulletin, the Assistant Chief, Deputy Chief, and Executive Director will rotate choosing an officer to 
recognize each month of the year.  Every January, Captains and Command staff will vote for one of the Officers 
of the Month to be Officer of the Year.  The Commander of the Community Engagement Division will 
coordinate and ensure SFPD follows the process specified in the Bulletin.  The nomination criteria include 
creative problem-solving, community projects, and community service.  SFPD is currently revising Department 
General Order 3.09, “Department General Awards,” and intends to add information about community policing 
awards to the Order.  

 

Engaging these high leadership positions, such as the Assistant Chief, supports the value placed on the 
award.  Each Officer of the Month will receive a certificate and be featured in a monthly message from the 
Chief’s Office.  The Officer of the Year will receive their award during an awards ceremony and will receive a 
plaque from the Police Commission displayed at Police Headquarters.  
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The Officer of the Month policy and implementation only recently began, but so far it is being implemented 
successfully.  The first Officer of the Month recognized an officer for her dedication to the community and 
youth mentorship.  The nomination memorandum noted her youth engagement through Mulatto Meadows, 
which provides equestrian opportunities to marginalized communities, her initiation of a community clean-up 
event, and her participation in Halloween community events.  

 

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation; however, as this recommendation was only recently implemented Cal DOJ recommends 
SFPD conduct a brief review after the first yearly award to ensure compliance with the process and make 
improvements.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 

 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is 
prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.  
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